Lowestoft Coastal Community Team Report for Lowestoft Town Council Full Council Meeting 22nd August 2017

On the 28th July, I deputised for Cllr Alice Taylor at the Lowestoft Coastal Community Team Steering Group meeting.  The meeting was attended by several representatives of East Suffolk District Council along with representatives from Lowestoft Vision, Lowestoft Rising, Lowestoft Tourism Group, Community Action Suffolk, Coastal Partnerships East, the South Pier Trust, the Claremont Pier and CEFAS.  
The meeting received a presentation from Sharon Bleese about the Lowestoft Flood Risk Management Project which was very informative. Sharon spoke to me about giving the presentation to Lowestoft Town Council and I have passed her details onto Shona.  A copy of the presentation was due to be sent out to attendees but I haven’t received it although it may have been sent to Alice as the official delegate.

It then received a presentation from Helen Johnson concerning the Great Places Project.  Making Waves Together, delivered with nine partners, will strengthen and increase the cultural offer in Great Yarmouth and Lowestoft, support the production of culture to drive economic growth, support cultural education to inspire young people to influence the way the towns develop, and help the areas learn from one another and others.  The project is largely funded with a £737,900 grant from the Great Place Scheme, delivered by Arts Council England, the Heritage Lottery Fund and Historic England. Further funds are from the borough and district councils, Norfolk County Council, Suffolk County Council, Great Yarmouth Town Centre Partnership and Lowestoft Vision, and the Broads National Park.  This three-year project will see communities and organisations in both areas work together to boost the cultural offer and drive cultural re-imagination as a way of supporting success in the seaside towns.  Again, Helen’s presentation was supposed to be forwarded to us.  Helen is also very knowledgeable about the Heritage Lottery Fund, having worked for English Heritage, and will be coming to the next meeting of the Implementation Committee to talk to us about funding options.
Samantha Jones then gave a presentation on the Heritage Action Zone.  This was the presentation that she gave at our last Full Council meeting in July.

The meeting then reviewed the spreadsheet regarding ongoing projects that WDC is managing in the Lowestoft area.  I have sent a copy of this spreadsheet to Shona as it is difficult to reproduce as an A4 document.

There was disappointment that the Wayfinding Project was delayed. There was initial concern that this was due to LTC and some of the signs being on our assets however it was explained that it was not our fault and that there had been delays due to the planning process and that the work should be carried out in the autumn.

There was also discussion regarding the closure of the Tourist Information Centre and the new Visitor Information Points which the District Council was currently supporting.  This support will cease soon and there was a passing suggestion that this might be something that the Town Council might take over.  I did not respond to this as we have no policy and I understood that tourism was a District Council responsibility.   Although there had been success in getting some volunteers, these had been mainly for the museum.  There had been a very poor response to becoming Lowestoft Hosts but there is a lot of work still being done on this.
CEFAS reported briefly on their project but will be doing a presentation at the next meeting.

The Lowestoft Festival was discussed and it was felt that this had been very successful.

Due to the fact that there had been three presentations a lot of the schedule was covered very briefly.  There was little discussion of the Hemingway Seafront project which they had a Key Stake Holders meeting for in June but which I don’t believe that we were invited.
On a personal note, I thought it was a very useful meeting to attend and receive reports from.  It is very District Council orientated and although everything on the agenda was about Lowestoft, we were not really involved in any of the decision making.  This is largely due to the fact that we are late to the table and will have to build up a stronger working relationship.  Some organisation had more than one representative and I could see no reason why this could not be the case for us as well, as it would give us a stronger voice at the table.  There are a lot of projects that could have major impact on Lowestoft which we really have little or no input into at the moment which is understandable as we are so new and some have been in the planning for some time.  This is an important committee for both contacts and projects that are happening around Lowestoft and will be an important link for the Town Council.
Cllr Neil Coleby

